



Week 26 21/4/2023

Message from Miss Wheeler

Welcome back to the summer term! The children have returned to school with beaming smiles and lots of enthusiasm!

Already, 'wow events' have taken place across the school including Reception taking part in an exciting drama workshop and Year 5 attending an event led by the police at Oak Hill Park which they thoroughly enjoyed.

This half term, our school value is 'kindness.' We will exploring this value within assemblies and PSHE sessions.

During the half term, we will be thinking about acts of kindness that we can carry out each day. Please discuss these with your children and encourage them to demonstrate kindness in and outside of school.

We look forward to seeing you at next week's Parent Consultations on Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th April.

Have a wonderful weekend!



Parent Meeting Relaunch

We pleased to announce the relaunch our Parent Meetings on Monday 5th June at 2.30pm-3.15pm in the Parent Hub

We aim to strengthen our community partnerships and to share our positive practice and expertise of our community.

Each session will include a presentation, time to share top tips and refreshments. The Topics will be:

Art for your Heart (5th June)

Preparing for Transition (3rd July).

You will need to register for a place, and information will be included in the newsletter prior to the sessions. We look forward to starting this new adventure with you.

Industrial Action

Please remember that the school is closed on Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May due to the teacher's strikes.

Parents Consultations

We look forward to seeing you all on Monday or Tuesday evening for Parents Consultations.

PTA- Save the Date

Brunswick Park Primary and Nursery School Summer Fair has been scheduled for Saturday 10th June 2023.

The King's Coronation

To celebrate the Coronation of King Charles, we will be having an afternoon tea party on Friday 5th May for the whole school. We will be making our very own personalised bunting during art lessons next week. Everyone should dress in red, white and/or blue. The School Council have also decided that we should hold a Coronation themed cake competition to be judged in the morning then eaten and enjoyed in the afternoon.

Anyone wishing to bring in cakes should take them to the classroom on the morning of Friday 5th May. Please remember that we are a nut free school.

PSHE Policy

The CHBP Federation 'PSHE (including RSE) Policy' has been updated. If you would like to read this, it can be found on our school website within the 'policies' section. Here is a direct link to it: https://brunswickparkbarnet.co.uk/app/uploads/2023/03/PSHE-incorporating-RSEPolicy-2023.pdf

If you would like to share any comments on this policy, please email them to the school office.

Parking

Unfortunately we have had further reports of people not parking respectfully, particularly along the service road by the Nursery. Please remember that everyone has a right to use the road and so please drive or park with consideration for other road users.

National Emergency Alert Test

We have been asked to advise all parents and carers that there is a National Emergency Alert mobile phone messaging test at 3pm on Sunday 23rd April 2023.

Information in relation to how to switch off these alerts in order to protect the phone owner in scenarios such as domestic violence can be found here: <u>Managing Emergency Alerts on</u> your phone to stay safe if you're experiencing domestic abuse - YouTube

Kitchen Staff Achievement

We would like to congratulate our brilliant catering team on achieving a brilliant score in their Food Safety Audit. This audit is a wonderful achievement for the catering staff. Well done.



Mr Reisman's PE Awards

Social ME in PE Award

Aurelia- Working so well to support her group improve their sprinting skills

This is ME in PE Award

Jayce 1MB- Displaying excellent resilience to be his best in our tennis challenges

Physical ME in PE Award

Sophie 1EB- Improving her coordination during our tennis floor rallies and demonstrating to the class..

Thinking ME in PE Award

Charlie 5H -- Demonstrating an excellent understanding of aiming his cricket shots away from fielders to manage risk.

Dates for the Diary

Friday 21st April- Year 5 Police Day at Oakhill Park

Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th April- Re-arranged Parents Evenings

Thursday 27th April- School closed - Teacher Strike

Monday 24th April-5H to Natural History Museum-Robotics Workshop

Friday 28th April- Year 6 Bake Sale

Monday 1st May- Bank Holiday- School Closed

Tuesday 2nd May - School closed - Teacher Strike

Monday 8th May- Bank Holiday for the King's Coronation- School Closed

Tuesday 9th May-Start of Year 6 SATS week

Wednesday 10th May- Year 4 to Carrotty Wood

Monday 15th May- Year 3 start Swimming Lessons

Monday- 22nd May- Year 6- PGL to Isle of White

Monday- 22nd May- 2S to Florence Nightingale Museum

Tuesday 23rd May – 2F to Florence Nightingale Museum

Attendance and Punctuality

Congratulations to 6K who won the best attendance award with 97.74% before the Easter break. The schools overall attendance was 91.05%. The best punctuality goes to 2F, 3R and 5C. Well done all.



Nursery		Maria	
Class	Stars of the Week		Head of School's Award
RA	Whole class		Eva
RS	Alice and Gul-Ayse		Adrian
1BW	Charlie and Theo		Ammar
1EB	Asel and Mahir		Layla
2F	Anae and Collin		Ezra
2S	Martha and Kelvin		Judi
3R	Lejla and Sophia		Isadora
3V	Robert and Winnie		Attila
4F	Amyrah and Jake		Taylor
4M	Alexander and Rosanna		Cruz
5C	Imran and Lukas		Leo
5H	Alek and William		Katy
6H	Harry and Jia		Amira
CI	Al		NF:

The House Point Trophy winner is

Magellan – well done!



Well done and thank you for your excellent effort this week. Keep it up!